
 ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH SERVICES 
 ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION 
 1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Suite 250 
 Alameda, CA 94502-6577
 (510) 567-6700
 FAX (510) 337-9335

March 22, 2012 
 
 
Mr. Steven Hill 
San Francisco Bay Regional Water Quality Control Board 
1515 Clay Street, Suite 1400 
Oakland, CA  94612 
(sent via electronic mail to: SHill@waterboards.ca.gov) 
 
Subject: Notice of Enforcement Referral; Fuel Leak Case No. RO0000227 and 

GeoTracker Global ID T0600102251, Breckenridge Auto Shop, 6045 San Pablo 
Ave., Oakland, CA  94608 

 
Dear Mr. Hill: 

This is a notice of an enforcement referral for the subject site.  Site Responsible Parties are non-
responsive to Alameda County Environmental Health (ACEH) requests and are recalcitrant.  As a 
consequence, ACEH is referring this site to the San Francisco Bay Regional Water Quality 
Control Board for enforcement actions. 
 
Site Background 

The underground storage tanks (USTs) were reported to have been removed from the property in 
the 1970’s by a previous owner.  In 1992 a waste-oil UST was removed but no reports or sample 
results were submitted.  The locations of these USTs are unknown.  Up to 6,600 µg/L TPHg, 
45,000 µg/L TPHd, and 150 µg/L benzene was detected in groundwater.  No MTBE analysis has 
been performed and the lateral and vertical extent of contamination is undefined.  Additional work 
was requested by ACEH on March 1, 1999 and a notice of violation was sent in July 2011.  On 
July 3, 2008 ACEH requested the site be claimed in Geotracker.  The site was not claimed and 
ACEH issued a notice of violation on February 14, 2011.  No response has been received. 
 
 
Should you have any questions, please contact me at (510) 639-1287 or send me an electronic 
mail message at barbara.jakub@acgov.org. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
 
 
Barbara J. Jakub, P.G. 
Senior Hazardous Materials Specialist 
 
cc:  Dean Breckenridge, Breckenridge Auto Shop, 6045 San Pablo Avenue, Oakland, CA 

94608 
 Donna Drogos, ACEH, (sent via electronic mail to donna.drogos@acgov.org) 

Barbara Jakub, ACEH, (sent via electronic mail to barbara.jakub@acgov.org) 
Geotracker, Electronic File 

ALAMEDA COUNTY 
HEALTH CARE SERVICES 
                                              AGENCY
                          ALEX BRISCOE, Agency Director 
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